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Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting


Held at Crawley Green Social Club, Luton, Thursday 23rd October 2014
The Chairman, Stuart Harries opened the meeting and welcomed those present, 83 members and S Coulthard, representative from Luton and Dunstable NICU.
There was then a minutes silence for: A Taylor & T Callery

2. Apologies

Apologies were given for I Cousins, B Bodsworth and L Webb
3. Previous Minutes

There were no matters arising from the Minutes of 2013, accepted as true record.  Proposed by J Chapman. And seconded by P Plater.
4. Chairman’s Report

Once again it is my very great privilege to address you as Chairman. However, this marks the end of my fourth year in this position, and four years is deemed long enough to serve as the President of the United States of America – which I imagine is a very similar job. Whilst I am willing to carry on in my post for another year, I intend that the next AGM to be my last as Chairman. I hope, therefore, that some of you here today who will give some thought to standing as my replacement next year.

Whoever it might be, I am certain that the next Chairman will have the full support and assistance of their committee, as I have, and I should like to thank the committee as a whole for the hard work that they put in to ensure that the club runs smoothly. Unfortunately, I am sad to say that several long standing members of the committee are standing down this year, and I should like to take this opportunity to thank them individually, both personally and on behalf of the club 

Almost as soon as he became a member of the club, Tony Green became a member of the committee, and subsequently became Chairman, a role that he held for five years. It is his example in this position that I have tried to follow, and to continue the example that he set. After standing down as Chairman, Tony volunteered to be club treasurer, his first task being deciphering the club accounts. Thank you Tony, for all of your efforts.

Both of our club captains are also retiring, after many years tireless service. Bill Barratt and Karen Ashby have been a constant presence, organising the cross country teams, compiling the monthly running reports, and offering encouragement and advice to every member of the club.

In his relatively short time on the committee Simon Cain has frequently been able to offer a different perspective and many new ideas.

Elaine Harries has also decided to stand down from the committee, in order to spend less time with her family. Her contributions will be greatly missed, not least of all by me.

Fortunately, some of the committee are remaining, and I should like to thank Mark Sains, Helen Morris, Dave Debnam, Chris Green and Andy Ward for all of their efforts over the past year, and for volunteering again for this year.

I am also extremely grateful to our team of coaches, especially those who have recently qualified for their unstinting efforts, their selflessness and their enthusiasm. I am certain that all who took part in our beginner’s course are as grateful to them as I am for their dedication, as are those who are finding the benefits of the regular speedwork sessions. 

Thank you too to Martin Mitchell, our resident physiotherapist, for all of his help and advice over the last year.

I should also like to thank each and every club member (and, in some cases, their families and friends) who have willingly given up their time to act as marshals and volunteers at various events arranged and organised by the club.

Our Club Captains’ report will detail the many individual running feats that club members have achieved, and as always there has been an impressive range of achievements including first races, personal bests, championship victories and club records. However, I should like to make a special mention of Dave Hall, and his phenomenal run from John O’Groats to Lands End, raising thousands of pounds in the process.

I appreciate that it has been a disappointment to many that the club socials have not been as regular as we all would have liked, due to circumstances that have regrettably been beyond our control. This will be a matter that the new committee will be looking into, but any suggestions on how this situation can be improved are always welcome.

In my years as a member our club has always been about more than just running, and whilst this is what brings us together initially, it is not the only thing that binds us together. The last year has brought both joy and pain to various members in their personal lives, but throughout all of this they have known that they can rely upon the support of their club. The club too has suffered the loss of some of its most popular members, but we can all ensure that whilst they are gone, they will never be forgotten.

The coming year provides a great many opportunities for all of us in Stopsley Striders, and I wish you all every success in whatever you choose to do.
5. Treasurer’s Report

T Green and apologised that, due to the accounts and auditing being performed voluntarily, the accounts were not available. The accounts will be made available at the front desk and electronically for any member to view.
S Harries indicated that item 8 was proposed to stop this from being a future issue.

M Sains stated that the club membership fees would remain the same for 2015, but that the UKA affiliation fee was increased to £12.
6. Captain’s Report – 2013–2014 Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby
Once again we have reached that time of year when we break our year down and try to remember how each person has performed month by month and highlight some of the achievements made by Striders.
We will begin with our cross country season which unfortunately does not make good reading. Our first hurdle was in round 1 which as you know clashed with the Luton half marathon. Naturally every person taking part has to decide whether they want to run the half or the cross country. This season many people chose to run the half which meant that we had an extremely small team running at Wellingborough and therefore we did not score well. It is unfortunate that once again in 2014 the dates clash but we hope that the cross country will not suffer in the same way. It did however leave us playing “catch up” which we were not able to do and therefore finished lower down the league table than we would have liked. However on a more positive note we did do well in the County Cross Country, we had a few County Champions and one that should have been but his race was ruled void. We only managed to field a men’s team at the Southern Counties Cross Country in London and due to an oversight on the part of Bill – forgetting to put a stamp on the envelope!- we were not entered for the Nationals! (Bill insists that he takes the blame for this and wants people to know that it was his error but in all the years he has entered the club for this event this is the first time this has happened so I think we all forgive him!)

We had some pleasing results in the Bedford half marathon, and two of our Striders went across the water to Las Vegas to run the half marathon although when one of them saw the medal for the full marathon he liked it so much he ran the full marathon instead! We would like to thank Boxfit who invited Striders to join them on their Christmas and New Years Eve runs. Those who went along thoroughly enjoyed the camaraderie and had a good time.
For the first time in about 15 years we had a Strider who ran under 2hours 10 minutes for a 20 mile event. Mark Sains did this in the Oakley 20 and we were very pleased for his achievement. We also had one of our most successful London Marathons for many years with 4 male Striders running under 3 hours 13 minutes. They were John Chapman, Dave Hall, Gez Fallon and Lee Murphy. Well done guys for a remarkable achievement.

Dave Hall’s influence seems to be having an affect on Striders as lots of them are now running ultras, including Mark Sains, Stuart Harries, Chris Green and Annellies Gerber.
Our thanks goes to Lynn Doyle who helped the paramedics resuscitate a collapsed runner during the Stevenage Relays and it goes to show how important it is to have people around with this knowledge and who are willing to use it. Thank you Lynn and well done.
This year we had a very successful beginner’s course with a manageable number of people. Once again we would like to thank everyone who helped out in any way to make the course enjoyable and successful.

Our congratulations go to Nathan Scott who represented England in a triathlon during the summer.

In July Miriam Tedder completed the full ironman.
The Three Race Luton Series was a huge success in the summer months and we would like to thank anyone who helped to make this so.
Our annual Alf Brown handicap race saw a good turnout of Striders and we know that Alf would have been proud to see so many people taking part. We would like to offer our thanks to Mark Sains for organising the handicaps and to everyone else who assisted in this successful event.
We would not all be running as well as some of you are if it not were for our resident physio Martin Mitchell. Thank you Martin for all you do to keep us on the road!
Our annual biathlon was a great success this year and we were delighted to claim the trophy back. Well done to all those who made this possible by either competing or organising.
Our club is still very strong and we still have a large number of County Champions both on the road and over the country. We have a few people who we feel should get a special mention. Some months our running report would be very short if it were not for Amanda Rankin and her park runs! There can’t be many more left for you to try Amanda! Then we have Chris Lamont – what can we say about him! We have written first in his age category so many times down the years it is now second nature. Quite frankly I just use the “cut and paste” now! A more consistent performer has never worn a Stopsley Strider vest. Keep it going Chris, you are a credit to your age and to your club! And of course we have Kim Caddy who appears to have run a PB in almost every race since she got married! A moral in that one!
And now we must report on the big event of the year – No it is not that your 2 captains are standing down – it is of course the 40 marathons in 40 days man Dave Hall. Some of us have know Dave for a number of years even before he became a Strider and a nicer, genuine more down to earth guy you could not wish to meet. Over the years we have tried to give Dave some advice about running as he would undertake a hill session on Bradgers Hill at maybe 5 o’clock and then do another session at 7.30! For most of us that would kill us or at least injure us but not Dave! He seems to be invincible and has his own game plan! He would do a flat out speed session 3 days prior to a marathon or worse still straight after a marathon! He merely nods his head and carries on! Most of us will never know the enormity of the task that Dave has just completed. We thought we knew a bit about running but it is only when you talk to Dave and go through it with him that you start to get an insight into what he did, and that is just the running side let alone the rest of the organisation to complete his task! That is why every Stopsley Strider should be so proud to have Dave Hall as a club mate. He has done his club proud. We cannot even begin to think about the money he has raised it is the massive personal effort he has put in and we know he had a lot of support from his family too. Dave, we are so proud of you and so proud to be able to say we are members of the same club as that fellow who ran the 40 marathons in 40 days and we know that goes for each and every Strider. Well done Dave it is good to know you.
Of course we also have Nikki Cox. Now 4 marathons in 4 weeks may not seem too tough after the efforts of Dave but when we think back just a few short years ago Nikki arrived at Stopsley looking for help to run 800 metres it is a massive effort on her behalf and one that not many others would undertake. It just goes to show if you have the heart and are prepared to put in the work you will get what you want from your running.

Over the years we have always finished our annual report by saying “As your 2 captains come and talk to us and we will help if we can” Well we are still very willing to listen and help anybody if we can but not as your 2 captains any more. After 10 and 12 years we have decided to take a break not only from the captains positions but also from the committee. Some people may be sorry to see us go others may say “not before time” but we have the best interest of Stopsley Striders at heart and it is time to give other people a chance to take on the roles. It is easier now in some areas as you do not have to pick teams for the Nationals as we had to do and it was never easy to tell people that they could not run as they had not been selected.
During our time as captains we have worked with many different club committees and we can honestly say we have never had a disagreement with any of them. They have always backed our decisions for which we are very grateful. When we took on the job at Striders it was known as a very friendly little club and we hope it still is today and will always stay that way. It is good to have excellent runners and see the club doing well but nothing matters more to us than the friendly atmosphere.
We would like to thank everybody for their help, guidance and making life easy for us.
I would like to say a very special thanks to Karen for all her help during the last 10 years and I can guarantee that I would not have stayed in the job for so long without her help and advice. A better friend you could not find.
Likewise I would like to thank Bill. He is a mind of information and just like an elephant he never forgets a fact. – Well running related anyway!  I may be the one who does the typing and paperwork but without his help, knowledge and friendship I would have sunk. So we feel it was a good partnership!
As we have said we will still be around the club and will always be willing to help in any way we can. It will be an opportunity for the 2 new captains to change the direction of the club and hopefully give it a new lease of life. We would like to wish them good luck and trust that they will continue to keep the club going from strength to strength.
We will finish by wishing everybody good luck in life and hopefully you will all get what you want from your running.

7. Charity

The Striders’ nominated charity for 2013/14 was L&D NICU, which was representred by Ms S Coulthard who explained how the funds would help provide some home comforts for the parents and families of the children in the NICU. Ms Coulthard thanked the club for the final amount raised by the Stopsley Striders: £2,322.74.
Striders Charity 2014/15
There was 1 nomination for the the Striders charity for 2014/15:

Tony Riley nominated the Alzheimer’s Society. Tony explained how his wife has been stricken with Alzheimer’s, and how this impacts the lives of all around her.
A majority of those present voted for the Stopsley Striders charity of 2014/15: Alzheimer’s Society.
8. Revise Club Rules:  Allowable Date of AGM

Rule 8.1 
An Annual General Meeting will be held each year to receive the committee’s report and financial statement, elect officers and committee members and to deal with other items specified on the agenda. The Hon. Secretary shall give members 21 days notice of the meeting. Nominations for the committee and notice of items to be placed on the agenda must be made in writing to the Hon.Secretary 14 days prior to the meeting. The meeting will be held in the last two weeks of October or the first 2 weeks of November (with the November committee meeting to be held by the newly elected committee).
-
This is to allow the financial statement to be prepared by the auditor after the end of the financial year.
There were questions or objections from the floor, and a majority of those present voted for the revision to rule 8.1
9. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM, with Tony Green elected in 2010 and Chris Mclaren elected in 2011. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam, Dave Young, Tony Green and Chris Mclaren are elected as Vice Presidents for 2014/15
10. Election of New Committee

There were 2 nominations for Ladies Captain (Lynn Doyle and Miriam Tedder), with the other 4 officers nominated unopposed. There were 6 nominations for committee members. The unopposed officers and the committee members were for voted for with a show of hands, but the Ladies Captain went to a full count.

Committee for 2013/14:

Chairman:


Stuart Harries
Secretary:


Mark Sains
Treasurer:


Chris Green
Mens Captain:

Nathan Scott
Ladies Captain:

Lynn Doyle
Committee members:
Dave Debnam
Andy Ward
Thom Darby
Zena Ellis
Kim Caddy
Helen Morris

11. Miscellaneous

Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby thanked everyone for their support during their terms as club captains.

Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:35 p.m.
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